
Sheepmount site is now fully accessible across newly refurbished bridge.  The football pitches on the lower level did not show signs of standing water as occurred in previous years before new drainage installed.

Phil Gray of ECCP is currently managing the Parks and Countryside section on a temporary basis.

The Cumbria Sports Partnership is consulting with partners including the City Council for their new strategy document to set the direction for Countywide sporting structure, was present at launch at Carlisle Racecourse.

From 1st November the Benefits Advice Service Team will be operating with its full staffing establishment. Although still based in Currock Community Centre they managed to give client advice which resulted in gains of £229,497.83.

The excellent new facility at Petteril Bank Community School which was 

re-developed at a cost of £1.3m towards which the City Council contributed £120,000 plus the land on which the old community centre stood, was officially opened on Thursday 13th October. The new facility will provide a base for a Children's Centre, Primary School, Community Centre, Sure Start Centre, CREDITS Centre and a community cafe.

Botcherby Community Centre was officially re-opened on Monday 24th. October following its renovation after the floods.  Congratulations are due to the Management Committee and volunteers who worked so hard in difficult circumstances to maintain a service to the local community during the past months, and also to all people involved in the renovation which has resulted in a first class facility, the first impression being of a purpose built centre rather than as before a converted school building.

28th. October saw the opening of a rather unique Community Centre wedding suite at Morton, entirely funded by the Centre adding another dimension to the list of facilities available at the Centre.

The Communities Re-united Flood Recovery Project, which has operated out of the Assembly Rooms since February, is to begin to wind down its advice and information services from 7th November when it will move to the small shop underneath the Old Town Hall where it will remain until 10th January 2006.

The Community Support Team are hosting a Youth Work student from Flensberg, Bjoern Schwitzkowski will be with us until Christmas and is already proving to be a useful and popular asset to our Young People's team.

Councillor Ray Knapton

Chairman of Health and Community Activities

27 October 2005
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